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PRESS RELEASE 
 
Washington, DC— The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board (Board) is 
pleased to announce the assignment of Mr. Jason Kemp as Resident Inspector at 
the Department of Energy’s (DOE) Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) in 
Los Alamos, New Mexico. Mr. Kemp joined the Board as a Resident Inspector on 
November 4th, 2024.  
 
As a Resident Inspector at LANL, Mr. Kemp will advise the Board on the overall 
safety conditions of LANLs defense nuclear facilities; participate in technical 
reviews by the Board and its staff related to the design, construction, operation, 
and decommissioning of defense nuclear facilities; and act as the Board’s liaison  
with LANL management, state and local agencies, the public, and industry  
officials.  
 
Mr. Kemp joins the Board after having worked over 20 years in both DOE and the 
Commercial Nuclear Power industry. Mr. Kemp’s previous experience includes 
Systems and Program Engineering at LANL and at Hanford in Washington state. 
In addition to DOE experience Mr. Kemp has worked in the commercial sector as 
an Engineer for Duke Energy at Oconee Nuclear Station.    
 
Mr. Kemp maintains a Professional Engineering License in the State of New 
Mexico and holds a Bachelor of Science degree in Mechanical Engineering from 
the New Mexico Institute of Mining and Technology. 
 


